Minutes of the meeting of Langley with Hardley Parish Council held on 
4th January 2011 at Langley with Hardley Village Hall at 7.30 p.m.

Those present:  Mr. C. Townsend, Mr. M. Caston, Mr. N. Sullivan, Mrs. L. Starman.

County Councillor Mr. A. Gunson and District Councillor Mr. D. Blake.

1.
Declaration of interest:   None

2.
Apologies for absence received from Mrs. J. Chapman

3.
Minutes of the previous meeting were agreed and signed as a true record.

The Chairman asked Mr. Gunson to give his report.

10.
The headmaster at Hobart High School is retiring after the summer term.

The Junior school will also be looking for a new headmaster.

The work has begun on the swimming pool area – foundations to be extended.

The all weather surface and sports hall are being well used – hard act to follow.    

Complaints have been received about the Anglia X2 buses – their reliability is not good.   First have said that they had mechanical problems and Anglia had driver problems – both companies have apologised.   Surface dressing will be coming later this year.     Bridge Street has been reported to Highways.    Potholes are also being repaired.   Trowse Traffic lights – the co-ordination there is awful, it seems Highways ignore Norfolk although he will keep fighting the cause.

The Chairman then asked Mr. Blake for his report:

11.
There is a lot going to happen in the next two months – there will be a lot more to report then.   He had been involved in a conference call because of the prospect of homes running out of fuel because of the bad weather.   This led to Emergency Planning:  was it Gary Hayes who had been responsible when he was a councillor?   There could be power cuts in severe weather – not much can be done with those sort of difficulties.   There had been two instances in the District of fuel deprivation and the team responsible in South Norfolk had dealt with it satisfactorily.   There have been blatant breaches of planning conditions and there is disquiet among some parishes because of this.   Building regulations are controlled by CNC, too many applications going to committee only result in a small number of complaints.   The LDF brings in new policies in eighteen months’ time.   There is no Director of Planning at South Norfolk – Andrew Gregory left and has not been replaced.   There are discussions between Great Yarmouth Council and South Norfolk.   25% savings across the board could be made as a result of coalition:  the “Putting People First Agenda”.   The District Council pays the County £70,000 p.a.   There is a government directive which gives a priority of 12½% reduction, although the County are looking at 25/45%.   There will be closure of various buildings – i.e. YMCA – it will be a question of what will be chopped – not whether you’ll chop.
Not a lot has happened locally, the next 2-3 months will be money based.   Telephone numbers for emergency planning are held by South Norfolk – we may be asked to do more and more as a community.

4.
Matters for discussion:


Playing field – new equipment.


Clerk to deal with this.

5.
Clerk’s report:

Dates for meetings for 2011 confirmed.   Quote from CGM and Dean Baldry for grass cutting. It was decided to ask Deal Baldry to cut grass – thanks to CGM – Clerk to deal with.  Adventure Playgrounds Ltd. quote for new equipment in playing field.   The Royal Wedding on 29th April.   After discussion this was referred to the Village Hall Management Committee – Parish Council to support what they do.   Queen's Diamond Jubilee in 2012 – a reminder that there should be some funding available for any celebration – as the Golden Jubilee.   Clerk's retirement – advertise for new clerk?      It was decided to wait until conversation had with Chedgrave Clerk.   Repair of playing field equipment.    Mr. Townsend to ask his workers to look.     Reminder of election in May. 

6.
Correspondence;

Examination into the Joint Core Strategy (circulation)

Norfolk Link

To Grit or not to Grit (Came & Co)

NALC – Community led design 8.3.2011

Saffron Housing Trust booklets

Eastern Valley SNAP meeting

Norfolk Police Authority – open meeting 20.1.2011 Wymondham. 7 p.m.

SNC – Mini Conference -10.1.2011 – Poringland 2-4 p.m. – Clerk and Mrs. Starman to attend
NCC – Temporary Road Closures

Gritting Routes Leaflet

Norfolk Teleshopping Service

Broads Authority – Governance Review

Glasdon products

SMP products

Norse – Landscape Development

7.
Planning :  BA/2010/0381/CU – Change of use of single storey barn to holiday cottage Dairy Farm, Lower Hardley Road.    Mr. Dennis Tabor.    Clerk had returned to BA with no comment on 9th December.

Decisions made:  South Norfolk:  The Wherry, Langley Street.    Proposed conversion of former public house to residential use with erection of 2-storey extension.   Approved with 13 conditions.

8.
Finance:  

Clerk:  December Salary and expenses

BACS transfer 10.12. £150.56

LWHVHall
Rent




Cheque No. 100701 - £20.00

Mr. M. Frankland – Grit bin removal and 




Installation


Cheque NO. 100702 - £40.00

Clerk January Salary and expenses

Cheque No. 100703 - £45.00

Precept for next year – financial breakdown discussed and agreed.
Clerk to fax and send in post Precept application for £6,830 for 2011/2012 to cover new clerk's salary.

11.
Police report – Clerk had November and December statistics.
12.
Tree Warden’s report

Mr. Rockley has some hedging for his field in the distribution of trees and hedging from SN.   Hornbeam hedging has been planted at Chedgrave at the White Horse Public House.    I attended the House of Lords with Derek Blake and Robin Taylor.    There was a report in the EDP.   Black poplar cuttings are growing and walnut – Nigel Sullivan will find a place near Langley Church for some.   There will be a bi-monthly meeting at South Norfolk for Tree Wardens.

The tree opposite my house will hopefully be pruned very soon.

13
Councillors’ reports

Nigel Sullivan – the plastering should be completed in Langley Church together with the rest of the painting – the church should re-open at the beginning of the summer.

14.
Public participation

Who spreads the grit from the bins?    Any member of the public who feels it is necessary.

The shopper bus is not reliable and it was felt that the service would not last very long.   The bridle way near The Pit is in poor shape – Clerk to ring Raz Woollacott at County.   Poor Trust distributed money at Christmas time.

Phone Box is neglected – Parish Council have not taken up the offer to maintain – it is in the hands of British Telecom.   
15.
Date of next meeting – Monday 7th February 2011 at 7.30 p.m. in Langley with Hardley Village Hall.

Meeting closed at 9.35 p.m.

